Draft Newtown & Eildon Community Council meeting Minutes for 10/10/23
!. Welcome and apologies:- Fiona McPherson,Sandy Bell, Sabrina Edwards, Ian Baxter, Elaine Thornton-Nicol and Leagh Douglas.

Those present:- George Luke, Roger French, Shelly Edgar and Fran Selkirk.

Local councillor: Caroline Cochrane. 

No members of the public.

2. Minutes of last meeting were agreed and proposed by Fran Selkirk and seconded by George Luke.

3. No open forum. Public not present.
4. Community Police Report.  The number of entries for Newtown appear to represent good reporting of incidents to the police. Caroline Cochrane, intermediated that there was a rise in people with mental health issues going missing. A discussion took place examining the best way to raise awareness and avenues of providing help and support to such members of the community. Tom Weatherston to be contacted.

A noted increase in drug usage and increasing pressures of Police, making the situation, more difficult to manage.

5. Councillor’s Report. Caroline informed us it is approaching BUDGET TIME and money is tight and demand is high.

She suggested cameras in trouble spots within Newtown might be an effect and relatively inexpensive way of reducing petty crime. 

6. Correspondence received. None available.

7. Update from planning group. A poster from H&H showing the extent of work for the Centre of the Village was shared and discussed, as were the plans for further house building in Newtown. A great sense of frustration at the delays and lack of dialogue with SBC planning department, was answered by Caroline, offering to arrange a meeting with our 3  local councillors. Roger to make the offer to H&H.
8. Treasurer’s Report. George discussed the grant application (Right of Way) the paper work is to be signed and returned. Caroline to chase money for strimmer. George will make the payment. J Curry has intimated that a pavement sweeper may become available for use in Newtown.

9. Updates

Remembrance Sunday. Wreath and individual crosses have been ordered. Arrangements for Tea and sing a long discussed and agreed.

Christmas lights. Report that arrangements are in hand, Caroline contacted SBC HQ for Memory Stars to be displayed in the Cafe after being placed upon the tree on Switch on night. (Jenny Craig).

Email to remind Treasurer of money required to buy extra lights. (Fiona McPherson).

10. A.O.C.B.
a. Those who took part in the  Village walk round.3.10.23, reported on a useful sharing of concerns about, lack of maintenance to natural areas, trees, grass. It was highlighted that the centre of the village looked unkempt and possibly dangerous because of this lack of attention. Carol and Neil, explained that they had to balance priorities throughout the Borders, and that a Management Plan for Eildon and Newtown needed to be designed. Suggestion made for John Curry be invited to a meeting to help raise this issue. It was also suggested that we have a list of outstanding concerns to be ticked off as dealt with and new items added, as required to ensure we take better care of our environment.

b. Paths were discussed and we shall be having invited guest speakers on this subject at our next meeting. 6.30pm start.

c. New Wing Management Committee. It now has a full compliment of Office Bearers. And its next meeting is 20.10.23 at 6pm in the Wing. It is also noted that currently there is a review of Live Borders and their functioning taking place. This will impact on our future.

Next meeting 14th November at 6.30pm for guest speakers presentations.

7pm for NECC business meeting.
All villagers are welcome to attend the meeting to be held in Community Wing Building at 7pm and share their views and comments and to ask question.
